
5/13/2021 State of Arizona Mail - EO21001 - Integrated Data System Development (ITAC Recommendation)

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0?ik=59d61d471d&view=pt&search=all&permthid=thread-f%3A1699676598327154618&simpl=msg-f%3A16996765983… 1/1

Leslie Carey <leslie.carey@azdoa.gov>

EO21001 - Integrated Data System Development (ITAC Recommendation)
1 message

Jacob Crimmins <jacob.crimmins@azdoa.gov> Thu, May 13, 2021 at 1:31 PM
To: Sandra Watson <sandraw@azcommerce.com>
Cc: Kenneth Burns <kenb@azcommerce.com>, Vignesh Sukumaran <vignesh.sukumaran@oeo.az.gov>, Haley Greenberg
<haley.greenberg@azdoa.gov>, Charles Brown <charles.brown@azdoa.gov>, Eric Bell <eric.bell@azdoa.gov>, Christopher
Kontz <chrisk@azcommerce.com>, JR Sloan <jr.sloan@azdoa.gov>, Douglas Lange <Doug.Lange@azdoa.gov>, Rebecca
Perrera <rperrera@azleg.gov>, ADOA - ASET_BE_BA_Team <aset_be_ba_team@azdoa.gov>, ADOA Strategic Oversight
<strategic_oversight@azdoa.gov>, asetassurance@azdoa.gov, Will Palmisano <wpalmisano@az.gov>, Jacob Wingate
<jacob.wingate@azdoa.gov>, Zachary Harris <zharris@az.gov>

Director Watson,

In response to the Project Investment Justification (PIJ) for the “Integrated Data System Development” project, the
Arizona Department of Administration (ADOA) Strategic Enterprise Technology (ASET) office has reviewed your proposal
to amend the project end date.

This notification is the Arizona Strategic Enterprise Technology Office’s recommendation to the Information Technology
Authorization Committee (ITAC) for Approval with Conditions of the technology project amendment as follows:

1. Should development costs exceed the approved estimates by 10% or more, or should there be significant
changes to the proposed technology scope of work, implementation schedule or the proposed data matching
tool, the Agency must amend the PIJ to reflect the changes and submit it to ADOA-ASET, and ITAC, for
review and approval prior to further expenditure of funds.

2. Mandatory monthly reporting on the project status is due to ADOA-ASET no later than the 15th of the month
following the start of the project. Failure to comply with timely project status reporting will affect the overall
project health. The first status report for this project is due on February 15, 2020.

3. Prior to the creation of any additional Projects, as defined here: https://cloud.google.com/
storage/docs/projects, within the same GCP instance not currently expressed within EO21001, the Office of
Economic Opportunity shall submit the appropriate documentation to ADOA-ASET to for review and approval. 

The amended PIJ is scheduled to be reviewed by ITAC on May 19, 2021. Should ITAC approve the project, you may
then proceed to secure additional approvals as required from the Joint Legislative Budget Committee, the Office of
Strategic Planning and Budgeting, and the State Procurement Office.

As always, please let us know if you have any questions.

Thank you,

Jacob Crimmins
Engagement Manager 
ADOA - Arizona Strategic Enterprise Technology (ASET) Office | State of Arizona
100 North 15th Avenue, Suite 400, Phoenix, AZ 85007
p: 602-732-1403 | Jacob.Crimmins@azdoa.gov
http://aset.azdoa.gov 
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